
2021 – Still Keeping Everyone Safe  

Critical worker/ vulnerable family support. 

It is understandable that some parents and pupils may be anxious about 

returning to school. Things are still very challenging. We continue to take great 

care to make sure we are safe for our children, families and staff. A key part of 

that process has been to conduct a thorough risk assessment of what we need 

to do. This is a summary of just a few of the things we continue to doing & have 

updated for this term. 

 

Risk Assessment: We have updated our comprehensive risk assessment to make 

sure the school is safe to re-open. 

 

Layout: We have re-checked the layout of parts of the school and classrooms to 

make it easier and safer to move around and keep a safe distance. 

 

Bubbles: Classes/ Year-groups will stay in their “bubbles” both during teaching 

and during playtime. 

 

Social distance: We will be re-enforcing the guidance on social distance. Your 

co-operation is greatly appreciated. 

 

Signage: You will see lots of new signs round the school to remind everyone how 

to stay healthy & safe. 



 

Staggered Times: We are not needing a staggered start/finish time with the 

current number of pupils. 8:45am arrival and 3:10pm collection. We are 

continuing use of our one-way system. Please do not congregate in groups when 

collecting children. 

 

Clean & Disinfect: The school and classrooms is regularly cleaned and 

disinfected throughout the day – we will also continue to have a regular deep 

clean. Hand sanitisers are available throughout the school and children have 

been requested to bring their own from home. 

 

Handwashing: We are still reinforcing the importance of handwashing with 

regular handwashing throughout the day.  

 

PPE: Unless there is a clear exception – all staff will be required to wear face 

coverings whilst in the classroom. 

 

Test & Trace: If anyone has Covid symptoms or has been tested positive we will 

follow  government guidance and procedures to keep everyone safe. 

Please continue to read the regular updates provided by the school for more 

detail. Feel free to contact school if you have any concerns: 

admin@hatfieldpeverel-jun.essex.sch.uk 

Compassion, Achievement, Respect, Enjoyment.  
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